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The race for 2009 El Rey Fido has begun and here is 
some information on how to get started.  It only takes 5 
minutes! 

It’s quick and easy! Just follow the steps below to register 
your dog.  

    (1) Visit the link: www.firstgiving.com/humanesocietyspca

    (2) Please click “Get Started”. 

    (3) Please select “El Rey Fido 2009”.

    (4) Enter your email information.

After you will be asked for contact information and then you 
are ready to start fundraising!

Don’t wait, the Deadline for El Rey Fido 2009 is April 1st.

Go to the website for tips on a successful fundraiser.

The Royal Court

El Rey Fido and The Royal Court will 

reign for one year.  They will serve as 

ambassadors for the Humane Society/

SPCA of Bexar County in parades and 

other events and activities.

Help support the Humane Society and prove 
your dog’s STAR quality!

Enter your dog in the El Rey Fido Contest to be a royal ambassador for the Humane Society.

El Rey Fido VI

Bear Rapier

Prince of the 

Indestructible Chew 

Toy

Chuy Benningfield

Princess of the 

Perpetual Food 

Bowl

Daisy Jones

Duke of the Ever-

Present Fire 

Hydrant

Binky Hardin

Knight of the 

Round Food Bowl

Becker “the Vicious” 

Fassold

Earl of the Round 

Food Bowl

Ika ika Gonzalez



From the desk of the Executive Director 
Dear Friends,

We are grateful for your support and friendship. The Humane Society for the sixth year in our 

new location has again had the highest number of adoption placements of any agency in over 

150 miles! We could not do all this magical work with out your help and support.

The international award winning campus at Fredericksburg Road and Loop 410 has matured 

and is lovely to visit. We are open seven days a week and there is a line at the door for 

adoptions every day when we open at noon!! 

Our community is wonderful and has thousands of committed animal lovers. We all understand 

that every animal is important. As we educate friends and neighbors about the need to 

adopt orphaned pets from shelters, we encourage and support spay and neutering of every 

companion dog and cat so we all can take steps to a kinder, gentler 

community.

If you have an “alumni” pet of our adoption program over the years 

please take a minute to hug them from us and send us a photo and 

story about how you and your furry family member have enjoyed the 

last few years.

Kindest regards,

Kathryn and the Humane Team 

kbice@humanesocietyspca.org
Kathryn Bice and 

Cherrianne her HS adoption

2008 was a record year for volunteers, who donated 
almost 24,000 service hours.  Our volunteers helped in all 
areas, from working in the Puppy Palace and Kitty Kottage 
to helping at our most successful Mutt Strutt ever!  This 
upcoming year, we are looking forward to finding forever 
homes for even more of our furry friends.  Thank you, 
volunteers, for being such a big part of our success!

Interested in volunteering? 
Visit: www.humanesocietyspca.org/volunteer
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Volunteers at Work!
Congratulations to our Volunteers of the Month!

2008: A great year for Humane Society Volunteers

November 2008: 

Karen Iwanicki
Karen has a love of all 
animals and has spent 

her time volunteering here 
since March 2007.  She 

has worked in the laundry 
room, the puppy palace 
and as a dog groomer.  
Congratulations Karen!

December 2008: 

Cindy Vargas
A volunteer at the Humane 

Society since July 2007, 
Cindy has worked in almost 
every area, from the laundry 
and wash rooms to helping 

at events and, most recently, 
photographing dogs for the 

website.  Thanks Cindy!

January 2009: 
Fernando Vera

A new volunteer in October 
2008, Fernando instantly 
jumped into helping in all 

areas at the Humane Society/
SPCA, from special events to 
admistrative support and pet 
write-ups.  Keep up the good 

work Fernando!



Donations made between September 12, 2008 and December 29, 2008.

Tribute Gifts

IN HONOR OF...
KEN & LORI 
 Ms. Jennie Winkle 
2008 AT&T SW 
CONSUMER RENTERIA 
UNIT    
 Mr. Rick Renteria
ALEXANDRA 
 Maj. Marie E. Anderson
ALLEN FAMILY  
  Ms. Felicia Lauten 
MS. TRICIA ALTIMORE 
  Mr. Sam Altimore 
CLIF & BETTY ANDERSON 
  Mr. & Mrs. Frank G. Huntress III
APOLLO 
  Ms. Marla Estevis 
MORGAN APPLEGATE 
  Ms. Betsy & Kate Dalton
MS. ANN G. ASH
 Mr. Michael Keogh 
MS. SUE H. BAIN
 Mrs. Nancy  ‘Holly’ K.  
       Denton 
DUDE BAINES  
 Mr. Sinead Rudden
MS. GLORIA A. BAKER 
  Ms. Jan Archer 
MR. GEORGE BALLIET 
  Mr. & Mrs. Lee Balliet
MR. & MRS. TODD 
BARNETT  
 Mr. Lawrence Smith
DR. & MRS. THILO 
BARZLAFF  
  Mr. & Mrs. Harold E. Brewer
MRS. TRACEY SULAK 
BEDWELL 
 Mr. & Mrs. Rob Saufferer
MRS. KATHRYN BICE 
  Ms. Lynn A. Holleran
MR. & MRS. MICHAEL 
BICE  
 Mrs. Patricia F. Good
 Mrs. Donna LaMudge
MS. PATRICIA A. BIVIN 
  Ms. Heather Bivin 
MR. RYAN BIVIN 
 Ms. Heather Bivin 
BLUE  
 Ms. Kerri McDonald
BONNETT 
 Ms. Amber Kosik 
BONNIE  
 Ms. Judy Perry 
BOO BOO 
 Mrs. Nelda Carrizales  
    Skevington 
MS. SHIRLEY BOWERS 
  Ms. Rhonda B. Falcon
DR. & MRS. THILO E. 
BURZLAFF  
 Mrs. Winnie L. Christopherson 
  Mr. Lee Lewis 

MR. & MRS. MATTHEW 
BUSH  
  Mr. Bryant Monnig 
MS. MARIJANE GISH 
  Mr. Bryant Monnig 
TRAVIS GOSSER 
  Ms. Maude McCalla 
ADIA GREY  
  Ms. Barbara Knightley 
MS. ALMA GUARDADO 
  Mr. Alejandro Martinez 
MS. MARIANN HADDEN 
  Mrs. Sara Browne 
MRS. RUTH HAMMOND 
  Mrs. Stacey S Dahl 
MR. & MRS. HARVEY L. 
HARDY  
  Ms. Victoria Pursch 
MR. KENNETH HARDY 
  Mr. Kenneth Hardy 
HAWKEN FAMILY 
  Ms. Felicia Lauten 
MS. JANE HERNANDEZ 
  Ms. Heather Bivin 
JOE HESTER  
  Ms. Jennie Winkle 
ROBBYE HOGG  
  Ms. Kathy King 
NIKKI HUSER  
  Ms. Donna Huser 
MRS. CHARLES 
JACKSON  
 Ms. Dorothy Watson 
MS. STACY JANUARY 
  Mr. Dan Crutchfield 
JODY LOU  
  Maj. Marie E. Anderson 
ELEANOR JORDAN 
  Margaret Prator 
MS. JULIE JORDAN 
  Mr. John Carr
  Ms. Peggy Linane 
MR. BRUCE SMILEY 
KALIFF 
  Ms. Andrea Lachman
MR. MITCHELL H. 
KALIFF & MR. BRUCE 
SMILEY 
  Ms. Andrea Lachman 
KATRINA  
  Ms. C. B. J. Hess 
COLONEL AND MRS. 
ROBERT E. KELSO 
  Mr. & Mrs. Douglas S.  
    Christie III 
BETSY & BEN KEMBLE 
  Ms. Marcia Kemble
JAN KING  
 Ms. Virginia Drought King 
DR. MOLLY KLEIN 
 Ms. Felicia Lauten 
MR. & MRS. WILLIAM M. 
KLINE  
 Ms. Heather Bivin 
MS. AUDREY KONOW 
  Mr. Preston Ascherin 

MR. GERALD KOPPES 
  D Longoria 
 Ms. Wanda Westerman 
OMYX  
  Ms. Lisa Marie Anderson 
OPAL  
  Ms. Doris Keeler 
DR. SOLOMON PALEY 
  Ms. Beth Blische 
MR. PAUL PARKER 
  Mr. Paul Parker 
MS. ALMA HUNTER 
PAWLOWICZ  
  Mr. & Mrs. Harry W. Dolan 
  Mr. & Mrs. Vernon L. Gandy
MS. NANCY ANN PAYNE 
  Mr. James Hancock 
MS. JENNIFER L. PEEL 
  Ms. Allison Franco 
DR. LINDA PORTER-
WENZLAFF 
  Ms. Christina Smith
PAT POZZA 
  Mr. & Mrs. Michael Mallick
MS. ANITA PRENDEZ 
  Ms. Linda Prendez
PRESLEY 
  Mr. Curtis Davis 
MRS. ANN PRICE 
  Mr. & Mrs. Donald M. Maze
MR. FLOYD D. PRIDGEN 
  Ms. Dorothy Watson
MRS. CATHERINE 
RADEMACHER 
  Mr. Chris Segler 
REBECCA 
  Mr. Curtis Davis 
RED SOCKS 
  Ms. Jackie Solis 
YOBO RIVERA 
  Mr. & Mrs. Edgardo & Jenn  
    Rivera 
ASHLEY DIANE 
ROBINSON  
 Ms. Roslyn Robinson
MR. & MRS. PAUL 
ROEDER  
  Mr. Richard & Sandra Dush
  Ms. Suzanne Gorden
SHIRLEY ROEDER 
  Ms. Rita Pipe
MRS. CATHY ROSENTHAL 
  Mr. & Mrs. Rob & Leslie  
       Rosenthal 
ROXY & ROSIE  
  Ms. Kimberlea Moser 
ALLISON SADLER 
  Ms. Brenda Ogden Alvarado 
  Ms. Marie J. Atiee 
  Mr. George Bird 
 Ms. Gayle Black 
  Mr. Louis J. Falardeau 
 Frost Bank 
 Harris K. & Lois G.  
    Oppenheimer Foundation 
  Mr. & Mrs. Paul A. Mitchell

ALLISON SADLER (cont.) 
 Ms. Dorothy Watson
SALLY & BILL WATSON 
  Mr. & Mrs. Frank G. Huntress III
MS. REAGAN WELLINS 
  Mr. Martin Smith
MRS. HEATHER WILLIAMS 
   Ms. Elisabeth Williams
KNOW WILLIAMS 
 Ms. Elisabeth Williams
MR. & MRS. SCHUYLER 
WOODS   
  Ms. Felicia Lauten
MRS. ELEANOR YEAGER 
  Mr. Bryant Monnig
MS. KEELA YOUNG 
   Ms. Pamela Young
MS. SUSAN YOUNGBLOOD 
  Ms. Patricia F. Currier
MRS. ONNELEE ZEEFF 
   Ms. Hilda Vasquez
     
IN MEMORY OF...
ABBEY  
  Mr. Curtis Davis 
MR. P.J. ANDERSON 
  Billie Rice 
ANGEL  
 Maj. Marie E. Anderson
ANNIE  
 Mr.& Mrs. Janet & Gary  
    Sweeney 
ASTRO  
 Ms. Lisa Griffin 
BABY  
 Ms. Lydia A. Donovan 
BAILEY  
 Ms. Nicole Betters  
BALTO  
 Ms. Kimberly Bobrosky 
BELLE  
 Ms. Patti Chryl Massey
IVAN DOUGLAS BELZUNG 
  Mr. Larry Alexander 
 Mr. JW Harrison 
  Ms. Robert Koenig 
  Ms. Mary Koerner 
  Mr. & Mrs. Mike McEwen 
BETSY  
  Ms. Juanita Garcia 
BLUE  
  Mr. & Mrs. William Montville 
BRANDY  
  Ms. Nicole Betters 
BROWNIE  
  Ms. Ronda Smid 
BUBBA  
  Mrs. Kathy Menger 
MS. ASHLEY LEMAY 
LEMAY BURR  
  Drs. Richard & Pat Lemay  
    Burr 
MR. EDWARD T. HILL 
  Mr. D. Becht, J. Douglas, H. 
     Hartenstine 
  Mr. & Mrs. Gary Douglas 

MR. EDWARD T. HILL (cont.)

  Mrs. Carter Dreesman 
 Mr. & Mrs. William Ehrhardt 
  Mr. Richard Fink 
  Ms. Bonnie Halpern 
  Ms. Frances Heath 
  Mr. & Mrs. Joe R. Hurley 
  Lotz & Associates, LLP 
  Ms. Vivian Mamelak 
  Ms. Suzanne Graham Mauze 
  Ms. Eileen McCauley 
  Mr. & Mrs. Don Meyer 
  Mr. Frederick Oppenheimer 
  Mr. & Mrs. William  A. Parker 
  Ms. Roxana Quinbar 
  Mr. & Mrs. James Schulte 
  Mr. & Mrs. Frank Sievers 
  Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Theis 
MS. MARIE HILLMAN 
  Ms. Sue Scruggs 
BEVERLY HOUSER 
  Ms. Theresa Catalani 
  Ms. Shannon Dakin 
  Ms. Louise W. Fletcher 
  Mr. J.P. Hart 
  Mr. & Mrs. Lloyd E. La Fond 
  Ms. Marilyn S. Noecker 
  Ms. Lynelle Stigent 
  Col. & Mrs. Robert L. Taus 
  Ms. Dorothy Watson 
  Mrs. Merlene Willis 
  Ms. Barbee Winn 
  Ms. Beverly Wood 
HUD  
  Mr. & Mrs. Albert Hausser 
JACK  
  Ms. Janie Sanchez 
KELLY  
  Ms. Lillian Puckett 
KOUFAX  
  Ms. Barbara Higdon 
MRS. NEAL KRAUSE 
  Ms. Dorothy Watson 
LADY  
 Ms. Ana Paula Foulds 
LAROCQUE,SHASHI 
  Ms. Suzanne Larocque 
LEO  
 Dr. & Mrs. Uwe R Pontius 
LOU  
 Ms. Freda Hoffman 
LYN PETERSON  
 Mr. Bryant Monnig 
PETLIN  
  Conley Publishing Group 

GLADYS 
 
MR. 
 
MR
RIZZO
 
 
 
MR. 
 

MS. 
 
MS. 
 
DUDLEY 
 
SARAH
 
SASSY
 
MR
SEXTON
Ms. 
 

 
 

MR. 
 

 

MR. 
 
MR. 
 

SINJEN
 

SLINKY
 
MS. 
 
 
HORACE 
 
SPARKLES

 

STARR
 
STRIPE
 

STRIPER

 
MR. 

continued on next page...



Donations made between September 12, 2008 and December 29, 2008.

Tribute Gifts (continued)

 

Ehrhardt 

 

Mauze 

Oppenheimer 
Parker 

Schulte 
 

HILLMAN 

 

Fond 

Taus 

Hausser 

KRAUSE 

Pontius 

 

Waencke 
 

GLADYS PROPES 
  Patsy & Richard Waencke 
MR. JERRY RICHEY 
  Mr. & Mrs. Benj Hyland
MR. JOE (JOSEPH) 
RIZZO 
 Ms. Jinee Rizzo 
  Mr. Paul Simmons 
  Ms. Joanne Welch 
MR. PAUL ROEDER 
  Mr. & Mrs. Charles Loyd 
MS. PAM RUBENSTEIN 
  Ms. Vera Baker 
MS. BETTY SAB  
  Ms. Janet McCullough 
DUDLEY SANFORD 
  Ms. Merriane E. Sanford 
SARAH  
  Ms. Lisa Griffin 
SASSY  
  Mr. & Mrs. Charles L. Bates
MR. & MRS. IRWIN 
SEXTON  
 Ms. Geraldine Campbell 
  Mr. & Mrs. John M. Holds
 Dr. & Mrs. Peter S.  Montgomery 
MR. MIKE SEXTON 
  Ms. Patsy R. Griffith 
  Dr. & Mrs. Carl Wagener 
MR. JAMES RICK SHAW 
  Mrs. Mary Hicks 
MR. JIM SHERMAN 
  Carey & June Deckard 
SINJEN  
 Ms. Patricia A. West 
SLINKY  
  Ms. Jackie Solis 
MS. JILL SMITH  
  River Road Neighborhood  
   Assoc. 
HORACE W. SOLSBERY 
   Ms. Missy Finck 
SPARKLES  
  Mr. & Mrs. Randy Harris 
STARR  
  Ms. Ronda Smid 
STRIPE  
  Ms. Belia B. Gonzalez 
STRIPER  
  Ms. Ronda Smid 
MR. MARK SUL  
  Mrs. Stephanie Lyons 
SUMMER  
  Ms. Kathryn Miller 
BRENDA TALBOTT 
   Mr. & Mrs. Gary & Elisabeth  
   Guilloray
    Mr. Cora Pitman
TED & SHARON 
CACAKOWSKI 
 Ms. Jennie Winkle  
MS. MISTY CARLSON 
  Ms. Pamela VanderVeen
MS. ALLISON CARMONA 
  Mr. Mark Carmona 

MS. LINDA KAY CARMONA 
  Mr. Mark Carmona  
ALEXANDRIA STARR 
CASILLAS  
  Mr. Jessie Casillas 
GEN. & MRS. R.E CAVAZOS 
  Ms. Laura Blevins  
LORRAINE CHANELL 
  Mr. Louie A. Weiss III 
CHELSEA  
  Mr. Curtis Davis 
CLINT   
 Mr. & Mrs. Mike & Suzie Bacon
MS. KRISTA DARIES
  Ms. Dana McDaniel
MS. SHANNA DELANY 
  Ms. Valerie Adame  
 Ms. Rachel Bassett 
AMANDA DEMAREST 
  Ms. Janet Demarest 
SHERRI DILLARD 
  Ms. Kara Ellingrod  
MARILYN DILLON 
  Ms. Nora Alingod  
DREXLER  
  Ms. Nicole Betters  
DEBORAH DUNN 
  Mr. Lawrence Smith 
MS. MERNA A ELBEL 
  Mrs. Frances Vetters
MARILYN & HUARD 
ELDRIDGE  
  Mr. & Mrs. Frank G. Huntress III
ERIN   
 Ms. Lillian Puckett  
MICHIEL ESPACH 
  Ms. Marlee Perez  
MRS. LINDA EVANS 
  Ms. Allison Faulk  
MS. TIFFANY FLOWERS 
  Ms. Lisa Flowers  
MS. BETTY FOLKS 
  Ms. Judy A. Rohm Reacc
THOR & CARA FRANKLIN 
  Ms. Emily Franklin
MR. & MRS. DICK & 
DARLENE FRENCH 
 Dr. & Mrs. Lawrence J.  
   Hoberman
MS. CANDICE GALLEGOS 
  Mr. Ryan Rue 
MS. JEANNE MARIE 
GEIGER   
 Mr. Kevin Geiger  
GISELA GIRARD  
 Ms. Aimee Stead  
KRIS   
 Maj. Marie E. Anderson 
KRISDALA  
 Maj. Marie E. Anderson 
GLADYS KUNKEL 
 Ms. Anna Bodine  
MS. JULIE LARSEN 
 Ms. Enid Larsen  
MS. PARKER LARSEN 
 Ms. Enid Larsen  

MS. LISA LEVINE 
  Mr. Morris Levine  
MR. STEVE MOON LEW, JR.
  Ms. Susan Cobarruvias 
MABLE LEYDA  
  Ms. Barbara Knightley 
LYNN   
 Ms. Lisa Marie Anderson
MAGIC   
 Ms. Sheila Santiago-Cosby
MR. & MRS. JACK MARTIN 
  Mr. & Mrs. Mark Widmer
MR. & MRS. CHRIS & 
MAC MCCARY  
  Ms. Mitzi Clark  
MCGARRY  
  Ms. Serena Miller
MR. & MRS. JACK MEYER 
  Mr. & Mrs. Frank G. Huntress III 
MS. BARBARA MEYN 
  Ms. Kara Duncan  
DR. MILLER  
  Ms. Serena Miller  
MS. KIMBERLY MILLER 
  Ms. Rhonda Glass  
MINNIE   
 Mrs. Sandra K. Roemer 
MONICA  
  Maj. Marie E. Anderson 
TUCKER MONROE 
  Ms. Soeurette Shook-Kelly
MR. NELSON MONTALVO 
  Mr. Gordon Cheng 
 Mr. Cory Councilman 
  Mr. Phil Dennis
 Mr. Carlos Garcia
 Ms. Parag Mahalley
 Ms. Toni Newman
 Mr. Kevin Oliver
 Mr. Timothy Quinn  
  Ms. Heather Streit  
 Mr. Cruz Taylor  
 Mr. Matt Tricomi  
 Mr. Michael Wenniger 
  Ms. Christina Wilburn 
MR. TOM MOODY 
  Ms. Felicia Lauten  
MS. SABRINA NAYAR 
  Mrs. Toni Morrison  
 Mr. & Mrs. Gus Pfeiffer
 Mr. Ralph M. Pomeroy
 Mr. R.R. Ressmann
 Ms. Marion Willoughby
SAMSON & SARAH
 Ms. Sonia Ana Viesca
SCHNAPPS
 Mr. Gay Gueringer
MS. KATHLEEN SCOTT
 Ms. Erin Carlie
MR. & MRS. GREGORY 
SETHNES
 Mr. Bryant Monnig
SOLOMON
 Mr. Curtis Davis
SPARKY & SAUSALITO
 Ms. Holly Ward

MAJ. LINDA STANLEY
 Ms. Felicia Lauten
MARTHA STEVES
 Mr. & Mrs. Frank G. Huntress III
MR. & MRS. ROB STINSON
 Ms. Anne Sheridan
MS. CAREY STITES
 Ms. Amanda Rayborn
MS. KINSEY STROUD
 Ms. Amy Larson
MR. VIC TAFEL
 Mr. Bryant Monnig
MR. PETER TARBOX
 Ms. Ruth Austin-Soat
MR. & MRS. DONALD TEST
 Mr. Bryant Monnig
ARCHIE T. TOPPERWEIN
 Ms. Sara Spindle
MS. VIRGINIA (GINGER) 
TORONI
 Ms. Virginia Smith
MR. MARTIN VAN BUREN
 Ms. Jan Archer
MR. BENTLEY VEITCH
 Ms. Catherine Morrison-Stokely
MRS. GRACE VETTERS 
  Mrs. Frances Vetters 
MS. HELEN C. VETTERS 
  Ms. Catherine Vetters 
VIOLET   
 Mr. Roland Vara  
MRS. MARLYN VOGEL 
BUZZ   
 Mr. & Mrs. Scott E. Wallis
ALICE BARRERA 
CENTENO  
 Mr. Alex Bakaysa
CHARLIE  
  Ms. Marcia Kemble 
CHESNEY  
  Mr. Jordan W. Hanselman
MR. ROGER EARL CLOUD 
  Mrs. Susan L. Cloud
PATTI NOLEN CRAIN 
  Ms. Sue Holmsley  
DAKOTA  
  Mr. & Mrs. Mike & Suzie  
    Bacon
DAXTON  
  Mr. Jordan W. Hanselman 
MS. MARY DENSON 
  Mr. Justo Herrera
 Ms. Tammy McQueen 
 Ms. LInda Dewese  
 Mrs. Betty Nazary  
 Mr. Mark Noblitt 
DICKIE   
 Ms. Sherry Collins  
FANNIE DIMOTSIS 
  Ms. Johanna A. Sharp 
DIXIE   
 Mr. & Mrs. John Shafer 
MARY DONNELLY 
  Patsy & Richard Waencke 
DUKE   
 Mrs. Nancy Lowry  

DULCE   
 Ms. Anne Marie Gorman 
  Mr. & Mrs. Hugh Halff, Jr. 
COWPIE GALLIHER 
  Ms. Elizabeth Galliher 
DANIEL & FRANCES 
GALVAN  
 Mr. & Mrs. Gregory S. Galvan
GAMEZ, JACKIE PUGS 
  Mr. & Mrs. Michael R. Gamez
RILEY GINNITY  
  Mrs. Ann M. Young 
GRACIE   
 Ms. Rosalinda San Miguel 
JO HANIFOR 
 Ms. Nanette Sargent
MR. DAVID HARDY-HOLLEY
 Ms. April Hardy-Holley 
HARLEY
 Ms. Jennifer Chowning 
RUTH M. HART
 Mr. Eddie Houser
MRS. ANNE 
SCHUCHARD HEBDON
 Ms. Missy Finck  
MRS. BENNIE HENRY
 Ms. Dorothy Watson 
  Ms. Chere A. Benavides
MR. & MRS. WILLIAM 
MACKINNON  
  Mrs. Jean M. Molina 
MADDIE   
 Ms. Judith Kerr  
MAIA   
 Ms. Nancy Crockett 
DOUG MARLEY  
  Mrs. Tookie Spoor  
 Mrs. Docia Williams
MR. ROBERT W. MARTIN 
  Ms. Wanna McCorkell 
MAX   
 Dr. & Mrs. Uwe R Pontius 
  Ms. Carol Strode 
MR. ROBERT MCMILLAN 
  Mrs. Pamela M. M. Jones 
MEGAN   
 Charles Bailey, & Nancy Spak
MIDNIGHT  
  Mr. M.A. Holmes  
MIDNITE  
 Ms. Ronda Smid  
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Our story starts with 

our beloved Bradley, a 

Keeshond we adopted 

from the Humane Society 

of North Texas. Bradley 

died on Oct. 23, 2007, of 

cancer at only 11 years 

of age. He was taken 

from us way too soon. 

Before Bradley passed away, I spent time alone with him 

in our yard and we would “talk.” I told him I would miss 
him and that he should come back if at all possible. 
I told him I would look for him in a shelter. I jokingly 

said that, if he did, he should please come back as a 

mixed breed (so he would live longer), with shorter hair 

(so his thick coat would not need constant brushing and 

he wouldn’t get so hot in Texas), and less barky (so he 

wouldn’t annoy the neighbors). I laughed with him about 

this, thinking that if anyone heard me, they would think I 

was crazy.

About six months after his passing, I started visiting 
different shelters just to check. I took my son along 

and explained to him the plight of homeless animals and 

the overpopulation problem. He completely understood 

that we adopt our animals rather than buy them. Since 

my son had only experienced older animals and never 

had a puppy, he had to learn that puppies chew, jump 

and sometimes steal his beloved stuffed puppy dog. I 

exposed my son to many different animals in various 

shelters. I knew we had to wait until he understood how 

to treat any type of dog well. Also, I knew the dog had to 

have the right temperament. I also knew we still had two 

dogs at home, a 16-year-old Chow mix and a 7-year-old 

Sheltie mix, and we really didn’t need a third dog.

On Oct. 23, 2008, because I had a doctor’s appointment 

right off of Fredericksburg Road, I joked with my friends 

that I would just stop by the Humane Society on the 
way home. During the past year, I had seen many dogs 

and had not adopted, so I wasn’t too worried. After my 

appointment, I stopped by the shelter and browsed. As I 

always did, I started with the older dogs first, then made 

my way to the puppy parlor.

Mystery was in a bottom cage. I was attracted to him 

immediately. He was very friendly and responsive, so I 

took him into a bonding room. With him, I experienced 

an immediate attraction that I had not had with any of 

the other dogs I had seen. I took pictures of him with 

my phone to show my husband. I knew this was a great 

dog with a great temperament, but I also knew we didn’t 

need a third dog. I further knew that I had to come back 

the next day with the family to see if he was a good fit. 

I put Mystery back into his cage knowing that he could 

be adopted before my return. When we went back, it 
was love at first sight! As much as my husband tried 

to avoid it, he knew Mystery, who became Cody, was a 

great dog with a great temperament. We adopted him. 

Our adoption experience with your organization was 

wonderful. My husband and I both volunteered with a 

large shelter in the Fort Worth area for many years, 

so we understand very well what it takes to create an 

exceptional environment – and you do that, without a 

doubt.

As I filled out the paperwork, I realized that Bradley had 

passed away around this date. At the next visit to our 

vet, I checked. Yep. Bradley had died on Oct. 23, 2007, 

and I found Cody on Oct. 23, 2008. Cody is such a mix 

that no one has been able to tell me what he is (hence, 

his shelter name of Mystery). He has much shorter hair 

than Bradley, and we marvel that Cody hardly ever 

barks.

Coincidence? I guess that just depends on what you 
believe. For us, Cody is a gift from above.

Cody’s Story by: Julie Schuessler

Memory Lane is a unique spot at Humane Society/SPCA of Bexar County; a permanent tribute built one brick at a time by those who wish 

to honor or remember a loved one or special pet, mark an important occasion, or simply demonstrate their own love of animals and show 

their support for our life-saving work.

Depending on the brick size, the cost are $100 or $500.  Reserve your space on the Humane Society/SPCA of Bexar County Memory 

Lane today. Your contribution will help save the lives of thousands of homeless pets each year.

For more information call (210)226-7461, extension 120 or visit www.humanesocietyspca.org

Memory Lane Bricks

Mystery/Cody

Bradley



Mutt Strutt

We at the Humane Society 

SPCA of Bexar County wanted 

to thank you for making the 

2008 Mutt Strutt & K9 Karnival 

such a success.  We had a 

record 400 participants and 

their dogs! We need your help 

to make that attendance grow 

at next year’s Mutt Strutt which 

will be held on November 21, 

2009.  To start your web page 

for next year, check out our 

website for instructions. 

The Humane Society SPCA of 

Bexar County would like to thank 

Sean Elliott and Claudia Zapata-Elliott for their help as the 2008 

Mutt Strutt Honorary Chairs. Also special thanks to Bill Rhode, 

from WOAI 1200 AM for hosting his radio show at the Humane 

Society; Shelly Miles from WOAI TV4 for hosting the K-9Carnival.

These puppies were adopted in memory of Dana 

Edwards at a reception held to celebrate her life 

and memory.  Miss Edwards was an avid animal 

lover and loyal supporter of the Humane Society.
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For Lauren Langbaum’s 
Sweet 16 Party, she 
requested that instead of 
gifts, her guest donate to 
the Humane Society. Lauren 

raised $800 for 
the orphaned 
animals. Thanks 
to Lauren for her 
generosity!

Paws on the Patio-Halloween

On October 27th over 350 
people celebrated Halloween 
with the Humane Society at the 
Canyon Cafe.  At our annual 
Paws on the Patio event, we 
had a Halloween pet costume 
contest, animals up for adoption 
and offered mirco-chipping.  
Thanks to Canyon Cafe for 
supplying the 3-course doggie 
meals and for helping us 
make this the most successful 
Halloween Paws yet.

What’s been going on at 
the Humane Society…

Sean Elliott and 
Claudia Zapata-Elliott

...and their dogs, Mojo & GG

Special thanks to all our volunteers and Mutt Strutt 
Committee: Monica Sanchez-Diaz Marcia Larsen, Traci 

Quinones & Angela Trevino

A Big Thank You to Mutt Strutt Sponsors



“Snakebite Dog” Copper:
On December 18th, one of our staff 

members found Copper, a 2 year old 

Basenji and Australian Cattle Dog mix 

with an apparent snake bite to the 

neck.  She received medication for 

her wound and made a full recovery.  

Our veterinarian, Dr. Hurst kept a 

close eye on her and says Copper 

is lucky she was found in time.  With 

some time to heal and extra care while 

she recuperated, Copper finally was 
adopted on February 6th.

Michaels’ Rehabilitation & Rescue Fund:
At the Humane Society/SPCA of Bexar County, we make every effort to find the best home for the pets in our care. 
Sadly, many of the dogs and cats that come to us have been abused, neglected, injured or are suffering from chronic 
illnesses. These animals are treated based on the funds available at the time of intake or the severity of illness.

Through the Michaels’ Rehabilitation and Rescue Fund, you can choose to make a one time or monthly contribution 
for a dog or cat with special needs. This will defray the costs associated with the provision of necessary medical 
care each animal needs and deserves. Once healthy, the animal will then be available to the public for adoption.
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Help-A-Friend Fund: 
Every animal who arrives at our shelter is tested for heartworms before being put up for adoption. 

The Help-A-Friend Fund collects donations to pay for costly heartworm tests & treatments for the 

animals in our shelter. Call (210)226-7461 or visit www.humanesocietyspca.org 

Wilbur…A Work Well Done:
Wilbur made his debut in our summer 

2008 Whiskers issue.  As you can 

see by his photo, he has returned 

from foster care with a beautiful coat 

and a ‘Wonderful Wilbur’ disposition.  

Because of the generous help from our 

Michaels’ Rehabilitation and Rescue 

Fund, Wilbur has begun a wonderful  

life in his new forever home.

Skelly:
In November, Skelly came in to the 

shelter malnourished and in need of 

some TLC.  Since then, she has put 

some weight on and is doing much 

better.  In fact, she was recently 

adopted in January.

Before

Before

After

After
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Interested in being a Foster 

Parent?

Why Foster?

Taking care of rescue dogs and cats is something I do best.

I know because I’ve done it and I’ve surely passed the test.

The dogs I’ve bathed, The food I fed

The vacuuming I’ve done, 

And all to watch a frightened soul, sit dreaming in the Sun.

My own dogs I’ve neglected, But I tell them everyday,

That I love and cherish each of them, 

Though as new animals come to stay.

I know they understand this, For in their eyes I see,

The love that I have given them, Come shining back at me

Some people think I’m Crazy, Some others think I’m great,

But very few can understand, what really is at stake.

If I can love and help a dog or cat to find a better way, 

My own life is much richer,

I look forward to each day.

So now you know my secret, It’s there for all to see, 

The love I give, the life I save, 

I do it all for me

By Kathleen Parson

If you are interested in providing an orphaned animal with a temporary 

home please visit our foster page @ humanesocietyspca.org.

Upcoming Events
Vaccination Clinics 
    2nd and 4th Saturdays of the Month, 8AM-NOON

    For more information visit: www.humanesocietyspca.org

March 4th - Estate Planning for Our Pets by Kevin P. Shay, 
Attorney and Counselor at Law
    * 7PM workshop at Humane Education Center

What would happen to your pet(s) if you were not to return 

home? Pet trusts are now legal in Texas.  Mr. Shay will 

discuss alternatives for planning for the future in case of the 

pet owner’s incapacity or death.

March 11th – Planned Giving Seminar by Lindsay A. 
Martin, Attorney at Law, Oppenheimer, Blend, Harrison & 
Tate, Inc. 
    * 7PM workshop at Humane Education Center

This seminar focuses on advanced estate planning and will 

include some general estate planning as well as information 

regarding charitable gifts.


